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WHAT’S ON? 
4 July Village Garage Sales & Car Boots at Village Hall, 10.00am-2.00pm 
8 July Coffee & Chat – New date at Suffolk Punch Trust, 10.30am (see notes) 
17 July Bawdsey Market – 2.00-4.00pm, Village Hall 
22 July Parish Council Meeting – 7.00pm, Village Hall 
31 July  Hollesley Fete – 12.30pm on Recreation Ground 
30 August Bawdsey Fete, 2.00pm, Recreation Ground 
2 October Harvest Supper 
Boathouse Café: Open Thurs-Mon, 11.00am-5.00pm, takeaways/outside seating 
Deben Ferry: Running daily, 10.00am-6.00pm 
Shottisham Campsite – Pete’s Pizzas Fridays 5.00-8.00pm, ring to order 07850 
815486.  Blue Rabbit Café will not be opening this season 
Suffolk Punch Trust (+Café/Garden): Open Wednesday-Monday, 10.30am-5.00pm 
Bawdsey Radar: Open Thursdays/Sundays - must book in advance 
Mobile Post Office: Every Thursday, 1.15-3.15pm, Alderton Village Hall  
Mobile Library: Tuesday 20 July, opp Red House Lane, 2.30pm-2.50pm 
Yoga With Ellie: Tuesdays, 9.00-10.00am, £7, inside/outside Village Hall depending 
on weather, ring Rawdon 411459 to book 
Bawdsey & Alderton Emergency Planning Co-ordinator – Rob Johnson 01394 
411185/07851 211230 or email rob@bawdseyemergencyplanning.co.uk 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team www.suffolkpolice.uk, email 
woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999 
 

CHURCH SERVICES 
Church ALDERTON BAWDSEY RAMSHOLT 

04.07.21 9.00am Holy Communion   

11.07.21  11.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Matins 

18.07.21 9.00am Holy Communion   

25.07.21 9.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Morning Praise 11.00am Holy Communion 

 

CONTACT YOUR DISTRICT COUNCILLOR – COUNCILLOR JAMES MALLINDER 
Due to Covid19 I have not been able to hold surgeries in the last year.  However, 
I am still here to help you. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any 
questions or concerns.  Email James.mallinder@eastsuffolk.gov.uk  or phone 
07810 815879. 

 
Please email louiselennard127@btinternet.com if you would like a Bulletin emailed to you.  
Email addresses will never be shared with third parties. 

 
Copy for August’s Bulletin required by 24 July please 
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VILLAGE GARAGE SALE 

Sunday 4 July ~ 10.00am-2.00pm 
£5 house or boot pitch (at Village Hall) ~ Refreshment at Village Hall 

To book contact Pat or Rawdon 411459 
If anyone could supply a cake for refreshments, or help with them on the day, it 
would be greatly appreciated. 
 

ANNUAL FETE 
Now taking place on 30 August, Bank Holiday Monday.  We need volunteers to 
be table to run the fete – to help man stalls, set up tents, and clear up 
afterwards.  So, if you can help, please ring Rawdon 411459. 

 
BAWDSEY QUAY NEWS 

We had hoped that re-marking of parking spaces would have happened by now, but 
extra funding has been required for the job to be carried out. I am pleased to report 
that your Parish Councillors agreed this was a high priority, and voted extra money, 
with the County Council through Andrew Reid putting in the largest amount, and 
generous support from East Suffolk as well. It is good to have the support of all 
Councils on this issue. 
Visitors to the Quay will have noticed some energetic and highly skilled volunteers 
doing refurbishment work inside the old bus/ferry shelter. The aim is to open this 
in due course as an information space about our coast and estuary. More details to 
follow, and our thanks to PGL for the opportunity to use the building. 
22 July Parish Council meeting 7.00pm in the Village Hall 

Andrew Block, Chairman 
 

POP-UP-PUB 
We have again had to postpone the Pop-Up-Pub because the Council will not 
give us a licence until they get the all clear from the Government.  Therefore, 
we have booked one for 7 August, 76.00-10.30pm.  Fingers crossed! 

 
CRAFT GROUP – THE RETURN 

Craft Group hopes to return in October, obviously depending on Government 
guidelines.  Potential dates are Tuesdays 12 October, 26 October, 9 November, 23 
November, 7 December, Christmas Coffee Morning on Saturday 4 December. 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.suffolkpolice.uk&umid=03018392-7543-4705-9B5C-AD8E66FDD650&auth=76a36a0301cf7179612a4414203a61368905a968-95757e6fc135361c3effd93f8fe77d61f8cd38b1
mailto:woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
mailto:James.mallinder@eastsuffolk.gov.uk
mailto:louiselennard127@btinternet.com
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ST MARY’S CHURCH NEWS  
Sunday 11 July at 11.00am – Holy Communion 
Sunday 25 July at 11.00am – Morning Praise 

 

NEWS FROM BAWDSEY RADAR – YES, WE ARE OPEN! 

The Transmitter Block re-opened in June! The museum welcomes visitors on a 
pre-booked basis every Sunday and Thursday in July. Tickets are on sale via the 
website www.bawdseyradar.org.uk. Click on ‘Visit’ to book a date and timed slot. 
While the operational side of RAF Bawdsey drew to a close in 1991, interest in 
the site was far from over as most Bawdsey folk will know!  Over the past year 
Bawdsey Radar has produced a series of podcasts called “Under the Radar”, 
telling the story of Britain’s earliest radar systems together with the people 
involved – the scientists – the women on the front line – the decision makers and 
the politicians. The final podcast “The Rebirth of Bawdsey” is now available and 
tells of how, since 1991, thanks to a group of dedicated volunteers, an old damp 
block became the award–winning museum it is today. To listen to the podcast, 
go to the website www.bawdseyradar.org.uk front page and click on the link. 

 
THE PENINSULA PRACTICE  

Telephone: 01394 411641, Website: www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk 
DAY ALDERTON ORFORD HOLLESLEY ALDEBURGH 

Mon 8.00am-2.30pm 8.00am-6.30pm 1.30pm-5.30pm 8.00am-6.30pm 
Tues 8.00am-6.30pm   8.00am-6.30pm 
Wed 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm  8.00am-6.30pm 
Thur 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm  8.00am-6.30pm 
Fri 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm  8.00am-6.30pm 

Staff Training Closure Afternoon: Alderton Surgery will be closed for staff training 
on Wednesday 14 July from 1.00pm.  All calls will be diverted to NHS 111. 
Flu season is only round the corner and we are busy organising clinics in preparation.  
Please see out website and Facebook page for more details as they become available.  
Holiday Vaccinations The surgery has limited appointments, therefore we ask that 
you book in plenty of time prior to your departure date – six weeks.  Alternatively, 
The Travel Clinic is also available to our patients and can be contacted on 
enquiries@masta.org or call them on 0330 100 4200. 
 

Senior Citizens Lunch at The Plough Inn, Sutton 

Tuesdays ~ Two courses for £10 

Reservations must be booked 

Email lisamattchance@gmail.com or phone 01394 410542 

HOLLESLEY FETE AND FUN DOG SHOWS – SATURDAY 31 JULY – 12.30 
Hollesley fete and fun dog show is back with all the fun and entertainment you 
expect from your local village fete.  The kid’s zone has lots of new games for to enjoy 
along with face painting and entertainment from Hollesley School.  All the usual 
stalls, books, toys, jigsaws, bric-a-brac, plants and side shows, including smash the 
plate will be there for you to enjoy. The Fete, on Saturday 31 July, will include a 
display of model boats from the Gipping Valley Model Boat Club and a Car Boot sale. 
A BBQ will be available from 12.30 provided by the Shepherd and Dog Pub and of 
course there will be a beer tent, tea, coffee, squash, ice-cream and cakes available 
all afternoon.  Don’t forget to purchase your raffle tickets for the chance to win 
many fantastic prizes.  The Dog Show starts at 12.45 with six fun classes and the 
Best in Show.  The proceeds from the day will be divided between various Village 
Groups and Projects. 

 
LOOK OUT YOUR PHOTO ALBUMS! 

A small group in the village is researching the history of Bawdsey from medieval 
times to the present day with the aim of producing a photographic book of the 
village.  The group is especially keen to find photos taken between 1950-2000 to 
illustrate the social life of the village. 
If you have any stories from this period or photos of village events such as pub 
life, the cricket and tennis clubs, village fete, donkey derby, Bawdsey School or 
RAF Bawdsey, please contact Jenny Webb by phone on 01394 410198 or by 
emailing jenny.gm.webb@btinternet.com.  Thank-you. 

  
ALDERTON VILLAGE HALL – SMART TV 

Alderton Parish Council has installed a 65" smart TV and sound bar in the village 
hall. This was made possible with a grant from the District Council with the help of 
Cllr James Mallinder, and a Community Interest Company (CIC) set up to help rural 
and coastal villages purchase new equipment (visit www.suffolkcoastalcic.org).  The 
hall also has broadband using modern technology supplied by FibreWiFi 
(www.fibrewifi.com). They use Ultrafast Fibre Optic Connections to supply 
connectivity to transmission points and then use radio, rather than copper phone 
lines, to connect to the network. The TV can be used by anyone hiring the hall. 
 

COFFEE & CHAT 
Coffee & Chat will now take place on the 2nd Thursday of the month.  This month, 
8 July, we will be visiting the Suffolk Punch Trust Café and following the necessary 
distancing and number guidelines.  Please let Jenny 411198 or Liz 411426 know 
if you would like to attend by Tuesday 6 July. 
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